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EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

June 28 item #28 

francesca duchamp <francescaduchamp@att.net> Fri, Jun 24, 2016 at 4:27 PM
Reply­To: francesca duchamp <francescaduchamp@att.net>
To: Ron Mikulaco <bosone@edcgov.us>, Brian Veerkamp <bosthree@edcgov.us>, Sue Novasel <bosfive@edcgov.us>,
Shiva Frentzen <bostwo@edcgov.us>, Michael Ranalli <michael.ranalli@edcgov.us>, EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

To Everyone on the Board of Supervisors,

    As I wait for the actual results of the election, as many
are...interesting items are appearing in the media. If the CIP/TIM
Fee update is on "hold," then I feel the July 5th 2016 deadline for
public comment should also be on hold.   A press release stating
both are on hold until the impact of measure "E" is understood,
better serves a public that is watching, as seen by the numbers
who have voted. Item #28 on June 28th should be pulled for
discussion.

Thank you,

Fran Duchamp
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EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

Prop. 90 extension; CIP/TIM fee project 

Mary Lou Giles <mlgiles18@yahoo.com> Sun, Jun 26, 2016 at 1:43 PM
Reply­To: Mary Lou Giles <mlgiles18@yahoo.com>
To: The BOSONE <bosone@edcgov.us>, The BOSTWO <bostwo@edcgov.us>, The BOSTHREE <bosthree@edcgov.us>,
The BOSFOUR <bosfour@edcgov.us>, The BOSFIVE <bosfive@edcgov.us>
Cc: EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

Dear Supervisor Mikulaco, Sup. Frentzen, Sup. Veerkamp, Sup. Ranalli, and Sup.Novasel,

I'm writing to comment on two items on the agenda for your meeting on Tues. June 28.
1)  CIP/TIM Fee project

Earlier this week, the County issued a press release stating that all progress on the CIP/TIM fee project
has been put on hold. 
At the same time, the public was informed that the County will continue collecting public comments
on the associated EIR, with a cut off date of July 5.   
Now staff is requesting $200, 000 of additional funding to pay consultants to determine the impact of
Measure E. 
It makes no sense at all to put a project on hold, yet request funding for it, and continue
accepting comments on it.  I ask that you remove the funding request from the Consent
Calendar.

2) Prop. 90 Extension
This is an outrageous, and apparently long lived, give away to real estate interests, at the expense
of taxpayers. Our county is attractive enough to Bay Area and LA retirees and refugees due to the
huge differential in real estate prices, along with its natural beauty, and the quality of life so many
of us have been fighting to keep. 
It makes no sense to add an additional incentive which has the net result of adding
population, but reducing the wherewithal to provide services to, and infrastructure for, that
population.  I request that you decline to extend Prop. 90. 

Both of these issues demand an application of common sense and consideration for current
residents.  I hope that we will see those qualities reflected in your actions.

Regards,
Mary Lou Giles
Cameron Park


